# Oakhill Community Primary School

federated with Hanburys Farm Primary

Mrs N Gripton, Executive Headteacher Hawksworth Glascote Heath Tamworth, Staffordshire B77 2HH



Dear Parents/Guardians

Tuesday 4th July 2023

## Teaching Arrangements for New Academic Year 2023 – 2024

As we begin to prepare for the upcoming academic year, I would like to share some important updates with regards to staffing, PE kits and resources. Pupils will all take part in a transition lesson on the 19th July at 11am to meet their new teacher and see their new classroom.

### Staffing Arrangements

Nursery	Mrs Tranter and Miss Hewins
Reception	Miss Reeves
Year 1	Mrs Muco
Year 2	Mrs Melloy
Year 3/4	Miss Pierpoint
Year 4/5	Miss Metcalfe
Year 6	Mrs Price and Mrs McAllister

## Physical Education (PE) Kit Expectations

For the benefit of our students' health and physical well-being, we place great emphasis on physical education. This academic year, and as part of our uniform policy, to support this we are purchasing a PE kit (T-shirt and shorts) for each pupil in their house colour. Pupils will also need to have a pair of athletic shoes suitable for these physical activities and these shoes should provide proper support to prevent injuries.

From September, we are also returning to pupils getting ready for PE lessons in school and therefore pupils can bring their PE kits at the start of the week and leave these in school. This will apply to children in Year 1 to Year 6 only.

#### Pencil Cases and Other Equipment

This is a reminder that pupils are provided with all necessary stationary for use in school and therefore you do not need to buy any stationary or pencil cases. Children also do not need to bring any equipment into school.

Thank you for your cooperation and understanding. We value your partnership in providing the best possible educational experience for your child. Should you have any further questions or concerns, please do not hesitate to contact us.

Wishing you a wonderful summer and looking forward to a successful academic year ahead.

Warm regards,

N Gripton (Mrs)

**Executive Headteacher** 

1. K. Eugla

Federation of Hanburys Farm and Oakhill Primary Schools

Telephone 01827 213960 office@oakhill.staffs.sch.uk

www.oakhill.staffs.sch.uk